Amy Day

From: Licensing

Sent: 03 March 2022 15:52

To: Amy Day

Subject: FW: Abbotsford rd container next to Memon Centre

Sent: 03 March 2022 15:28

To: Licensing <Licensing@leicester.gov.uk>

Subject: Abbotsford rd container next to Memon Centre

To whom it may concern

The food trailer in question was about to open without planning consent. I have previously informed your department of this and my concerns as follows

- . The road is at maximum capacity
- . Cars continually park on double yellow lines obstructing the flow of traffic
- .large Iceland and pak foods lorries get stuck on the road.
- .Madrasa school and Memon centre are a big strain on traffic congestion.

Safety of the public and businesses put at risk as

During peak times emergency services cannot get to their destination

I have spoken to the businesses on the road notably Tuning services 5 Abbotsford rd,directly next to the trailer,also Parker hire and Westminster Home Care. These are all next to each other and none have been informed by letter or email of this application. I myself of have not been informed. This is not acceptable and once again we have been ignored by the council. As you are aware I am in contact with councillor Sue Hunter who I've forwarded this email and will be taking this matter further